
2nd VDG report covering July 1st Thru December
31st

As I look back on this first half of our Lion year. I am very thankful for all the lions that I have
met.

The kindness and welcome I have received. A shout out to Zone Chairs. I-8 Linda Schaffrick

I-9 Steve Sweeney, I-10 Willem Roell. They have been of great willingness to help me in every
way.

I have visited 9 of the 12 clubs in the Okanagan. March 2024 will be when I complete my
visitations.

I remain very impressed with all the clubs and how excited They are about getting new
members.

Forming new clubs excites me and I know we have at least Two that others and I are working
on.

I wish all my fellow Lions the best for 2024 and beyond. I hope to assist Micheal Livingstone

In away that I can. Thanks to all. Chuck Robinson 2nd VDG


